
pg. 1 
 

Roanoke Skier 
 

 

Founded 1963 

Monthly Newsletter of the Roanoke Ski Club 

Visit our website: www.roanokeskiclub.org 

 

 

 

                                         
 

Truly our club is extraordinary!   
 

On behalf of the Ski Club, Dave and I attended the annual 
Mountain Travel Symposium at the beginning of April which is 
the ski industry’s largest trade show. Dave represented ''Roanoke 

Ski Club – North America Division’’ and I represented ''Roanoke Ski Club – International 
Division'' (seriously!).  In talking with other clubs throughout the country, we quickly 
learned that our club is exceptional. While a lot of clubs are losing members and only 
running 1-2 trips a year, our club continues to grow. We collected a lot of great ideas and 
resources to help our club thrive in the years to come.  
 
Our ski trips may be complete for the 2015-2016 season and we just wrapped up an 
awesome end-of-year, post trip party, but we are not done having fun yet!!!  In a few 
weeks we’ve got one more long-distance trip heading out – the Bike & Boat trip on the 
Danube River to Austria & Germany!    
 
Thanks to everyone involved for helping make our post-trip party a huge success!  As 
Dave announced at the party, we’re already making plans for next seasons trips and it 
looks like it’s going to be another fantastic line up! 
 
I also want to say a huge thank you to this year’s board members and a big welcome to 
our newest additions: Jack Orsinger as Treasurer and Sally Wesley as Activities Director. 
 
So our skiing may be done, but stay tuned for all the upcoming happy hours and 
activities throughout the Spring, Summer and Fall!   
 
Are We Having Fun Yet?! 
 
Melinda 

MAY, 2016 

Dates to Remember 

 

May 5: Happy Hour 
Big Lick Brewery at 
5:30 pm 

 

May 24: Happy Hour 
Mac & Bobs 5:30 pm  
on the deck 

 

http://www.roanokeskiclub.org/
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Don’t forget membership dues are: $35 for individual, $50 for family and $40 

single family. 
 

Our Membership year runs from July 1st through June 30th of the following 

year.  Membership applications received on or after April 1st will extend 

through June 30th of the following year. 

 

Applications can be obtained via the Club website under the Membership 

tab.  We need the application completed and signed even if you are a returning 

member. 
 

 

  

 

 

    

 

HAPPY HOUR:  Thursday, May 5    5:30 p.m. 

Big Lick Brewery 135 Salem Avenue 

Roanoke, VA  

   Hosted by Emily Hurst 

             
          

HAPPY HOUR:  Tuesday, May 24    5:30p.m. 

Mac & Bob's (deck)    316 East Main Street 

        Salem, VA 
       

  Hosted by Emily Hurst                            

 

     

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=happy+hour+free+clip+art+to+copy&view=detailv2&&&id=ADEFA959AF60A4CE46076B546AF859F712171F46&selectedIndex=7&ccid=YbhS06/m&simid=608032726794568141&thid=JN.uqjy5d7waxWyrSftLctzBA
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=free+beer+and+wine+clipart+images&id=BA66EF4DFCAD16558E64FEA876775A43BED3F295&FORM=IQFRBA
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=free+beer+clipart&view=detailv2&&id=DD825957C28AD32675B2E5229D8B3D7133810EFF&selectedIndex=11&ccid=nwCGXww2&simid=608047957075627567&thid=OIP.M9f00865f0c365a87712de4b5b0b28dd3H0
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=happy+hour+free+clip+art+to+copy&view=detailv2&&&id=ADEFA959AF60A4CE46076B546AF859F712171F46&selectedIndex=7&ccid=YbhS06/m&simid=608032726794568141&thid=JN.uqjy5d7waxWyrSftLctzBA
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=free+April+showers+clipart&view=detailv2&&id=8712702CD910F2A7C27B16EC08ADFB9EE037482E&selectedIndex=71&ccid=Lt4U6BVc&simid=608022960365111976&thid=OIP.M2ede14e8155c91c0e288aaf4f781bfdeo0
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*******IDEA ALERT!!!!******* 

Are you looking for an original birthday gift for a friend or family member? Well you 
are just in luck! Purchase a gift that keeps on giving: 

A club membership! 

Please contact Tracy with Marketing, marketing@roanokeskiclub.org  to find out 
details! 

 

Are you involved with another club in the Roanoke and surrounding areas? Are you 
interested in supporting a joint social with the Roanoke Ski Club? If so, please contact 
Tracy with your ideas. Please remember, the more advance notice, the better turnout 
and opportunity to get the word out! Our members are the main reason our club 
continues to be successful so, thank you! 

 

 

Please pick up some RSC business cards at the next membership meeting and share 
them with your business colleagues and friends. You, the members, make our club 
amazing, so thank you! 

 

 

      

 

FUTURE IDEAS BEING CONSIDERED: 

    

 

 

 

GOLF OUTING     KAYAKING    WINE TOUR 

LOOK FOR INFORMATION ON THESE IDEAS IN FUTURE NEWSLETTERS!! 

KEEP READING!!!! 

 

mailto:marketing@roanokeskiclub.org
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=golf+clipart&view=detailv2&&id=1D2E89EADA1D622634A3E483C953DC0799AA0D3B&selectedIndex=10&ccid=vJsvUHhq&simid=608035578871941215&thid=OIP.Mbc9b2f50786a2976babba460cc40e3caH0
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=kayaking+clipart&view=detailv2&&id=C4B38639C6CDBD9133AA78333F3C2906EF03B599&selectedIndex=49&ccid=kEY53dPU&simid=608055632068675029&thid=OIP.M904639ddd3d4a7837c29d3983c08515co0
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=+wine+tour+clipart&view=detailv2&&id=928ACFA7AE2DDDE7942733BEBD206630DBAFF09C&selectedIndex=29&ccid=HRvCvzBT&simid=608009293673661562&thid=OIP.M1d1bc2bf3053ef45c133d7e3fd6bb6c2o0
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End of Season Party  

 
Our End of Season Party at Hidden Valley Country Club on April 13 was a 

huge success!  The 145 people in attendance enjoyed a wonderful evening 

including a nice buffet dinner, slide show of the trips, introduction of the 

new Board, trip leader presentations, $100 cash prize for multiple trips, 

$281 given to our 50/50 winner, and fantastic door prizes!  We would like to 

thank the following companies who donated door prizes:  
 

 

Winter Ski & Sport  

Helly Hansen  

RM Johnson & Sons  

Roanoke City Parks & Rec  

2 Broke Girls & A Bag of Crystals  

Hidden Valley Country Club  

Sheraton Hotel & Conference Center  

Le Cheveux Salon  

Carlos Brazilian International Cuisine  

Back Country Ski & Sport  

Montano’s International Restaurant 

Grandin Theatre  

Panera 

Starbucks  
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   TRIPS! TRIPS! TRIPS! 
 
 
 

 
Well, my winter adventure to Bend, OR is over and I am back in Virginia. It was a 
fantastic winter. And, my “adventure” as Trip Director is also over.  It, too, was a great 
adventure due mainly to the great trip leaders we had, the fantastic destinations we 
went to, and, most importantly, all of your support for our trips. Thank you!  Our last 
long distance trip of this season will be our Bike and River Boat Cruise of Austria and 
Germany. This trip departs on May 4th and returns on May 15th. 
 
Thank you again for the opportunity to be Trip Director and for all your support. 
 
John Schrader 
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    Next Year’s Ski Trips!!!  
 

 
Hello, Roanoke Ski Club members! 
 
I am looking forward to serving the RSC as the Club’s Trip Director!  Work is underway 
on next season’s ski trip lineup, as determined by your responses to the ski trip survey! 
 
The destinations and dates (subject to change at this point) are as follows: 
 
 

¶ Whistler Blackcomb 1/21 – 1/28 
 

¶ Taos 2/4 – 2/11 
 

¶ Snowmass/Aspen 2/18 – 2/25 
 

¶ Park City (optional skiing at Deer Valley) 3/4 – 3/11 
 

¶ Snowbird (optional skiing at Alta) 3/11 – 3/18 
 

¶ Plus, a Non-Ski Trip or two to be determined! 
 
 
So, save the dates for your favorite trips!  The Trip Brochure will be mailed (snail 
mail) around the beginning of July, and then we look forward to seeing you at the 
Trip Presentation Party at Loch Haven Lake on Sunday, July 17, from 
4:00 – 8:00 to learn more about the trips!  Additional details will follow… 
 

Dave Cohan 
 
 

 
 
 

TRIP SUMMARY AND REMAINING  
SCHEDULE FOR 2015 – 2016 
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FEBRUARY 20 TH   27 TH  

 

What a great week in Breckenridge Colorado!  We had 31 spirited, 

energized, and eclectic skiers, boarders and non-skiers spend a 

week at the perfectly located Village at Breckenridge. 

Breckenridge Mountain’s multiple peaks offered world class 

skiing at every level.  However, that wasn’t enough for many of us.  

We spread out, and took advantage of the close proximity of the 

many resorts in Summit County; A-Basin, Keystone, Beaver 

Creek.  Oh wait, there was a lot more than spectacular snow fun; 

we indulged in plenty of après ski parties as well.  The private VIP 

Tour and Tasting at Breckenridge Distillery started off the week. In 

addition, we had a festive happy hour at the Pub and a fine dinner 

at the Quandary Grill. We ended with Marla’s first annual Dirty 

Skier Party.  How many times can the same hat get stolen? J 

 

    

  
 
TRIP LEADER:  MARLA KEMSEY 
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BIKE & RIVER BOAT CRUISE, 
AUSTRIA & GERMANY 

 
MAY 4 - 15 2016 

 
3 NIGHTS IN MUNICH AND 7 DAY SAILING CRUISE 

 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

$3,090.00 PER PERSON 
DOUBLE OCCUPANCY 

 
SOLD OUT.  

TAKING NAMES FOR  
WAITING LIST 

 
  

                    

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

TRIP LEADER – BILL FLESHMAN 
 

 
  



pg. 9 
 

     MEET THE BOARD! 
 

 

MELINDA COHAN, PRESIDENT, has been a member of the ski club since 2003 and has served 

previously on the board as Activities Director and Membership Director.  Winter is her favorite season and 

skiing is her favorite hobby.  When not involved in the club, Melinda is business partners with another club 

member, Kate Steinbacher and operates a coaching and consulting business and software.  Something you 

may not know about Melinda, she is a diehard Alabama football fan...Roll Tide!! 

 

 

PAT OBERLIN, SECRETARY/NEWSLETTER, was born in Schenectady, NY and moved to Roanoke 

with her family in 1956 with the opening of the GE plant in Salem.   Past employments have been as a 

secretary, bookkeeper, and for 24 years, a school teacher with Roanoke County (2 years) and the rest in 

Salem.  Originally starting teaching physical education in middle school, she finished the last 15 years of her 

teaching career as a sixth grade math teacher at Andrew Lewis Middle School.  She enjoyed that last part 

immensely.  Having been a member of the Club for three years, and learned to ski as an adult, she is looking 

forward to skiing again.  LOVES, LOVES, LOVES SKIING!   Interests are furniture refinishing, wood 

working (made 2 Adirondack chairs), SKIING, exercising, and gardening, biking and volunteering at RAM 

House.  

 

 

JACK ORSINGER, TREASURER, and wife, Deb, joined the RSC in 2012, he and Deb are proud parents 

of three grown daughters (all of whom enjoy Alpine sports).  They also have 5 grandchildren and have 

introduced 2 of them to downhill skiing and ice skating the past few years.  They both originally grew up in 

Illinois but moved to Roanoke 26 years ago and have never looked back.  Jack works in the health insurance 

industry and loves road cycling and winter sports to escape the stress and challenges of "Obamacare".  Jack 

has served in several capacities in local churches including a stint as Treasurer.  During a 5-year period at 

one church, he served as the overseas mission’s trip director and led numerous teams to Costa Rica.  He and 

Deb love being members of a club that's going downhill! 

 

 

DAVE COHAN, TRIP DIRECTOR, has been a RSC member since 2005, serving as President from 2006-

2008 and Treasurer from 2014-2016.  Dave and his wife Melinda love leading ski trips and traveling abroad, 

and he is looking forward to taking his kids Danielle (24) and Dylan (22) on some of the club’s trips!  Dave is 

from New Jersey, majored in Psychology and minored in Music at Rutgers, then attended law school at UVA.  

After practicing law for 5 years in Virginia Beach, Dave spent 12 years as a camp director at Wilderness 

Adventure at Eagle Landing in Craig County before dusting off his law degree.  He was a corporate lawyer 

with Gentry Locke for 7 years, and is currently in-house general counsel for Associated Asphalt.  Dave has 

been collecting beer bottles since he was 18, and his collection is now up to 1,250!  He welcomes donations. 

 

 

KAREN SAUNDERS, PAST DIRECTOR, has been a club member for more than 20 years and has 

served previously on the board as President, Treasurer, Activities Director, and Secretary/Newsletter Editor. 

She created her own consulting business 3 years ago and is currently consulting with the Culinary Institute 

of American in NY on software implementations and business process optimization. (She enjoys incredible 

food during her stays there, like truffles and French macaroons.) Karen recently purchased a cottage on 

Smith Mountain Lake, where she enjoys boating, kayaking, and peaceful dock-time. 
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TED LONITZ, WEBMASTER, has been a continuous Club Member since 1974.  He served on the Board 

in previous years in addition to being a Trip Leader for local and long distance trips.  Serving as Webmaster 

since 2009, he maintains the Club membership database and the Club email database.  Married to Pam who 

served on the Board as Secretary in the past.  Ted has been retired since 2008 and now spends his time on 

his hobbies and volunteering for several organizations as well as traveling.  He still likes to ski, but instead 

of searching for those steep and deep, narrow, between the trees, moguls to your knees and pit in your 

stomach kind of runs, he is now content to watch others ski them from the comfort of the chair lift as he's 

riding up the mountain. 

 

 

TRACY PRILLAMAN, MARKETING DIRECTOR, and Roanoke native, graduated from Hollins 

College.  After a short stent in Dallas, TX working as an Environmental Engineering Consultant, Tracy 

returned to Roanoke and family.   For the last 16 years, she has worked at Merck & Co. as a Senior sales 

representative.  Tracy’s interests include horseback riding, hiking, skiing, the water, camping, grilling out, 

fine wine and fabulous friends.  For the past 15 years, her four-legged furry child, Harley, has been her side 

kick for most of the adventures.  Tracy is looking forward to getting to know more and more ski club 

members!   

  

 

KAREN STRICKLAND, MEMBERSHIP DIRECTOR, originally from Norfolk, VA and via Chicago; 

Miami; New York; Montgomery, AL; Atlanta; Stratham, NH, is now back in Virginia. Karen and Bob have 

been in Roanoke for almost 8 years and members of the ski club for 5 years. Karen is a 31-year volunteer for 

the American Cancer Society and is active at St. John’s Episcopal Church heading up the church dinner club 

and serves on their meal ministry. Karen and Bob stay on the road visiting their 5 grown children who are 

scattered across the south and 11 grandchildren (10 boys and 1 girl). In between trips to visit kids, Karen 

and Bob love to travel to new places in the U.S. and abroad. Karen works full-time for Waldron Engineering 

& Construction, Inc. as their financial person. 

 

 

RENEE POWERS, PROGRAM DIRECTOR, moved to Roanoke in 2008 and is loving every outdoor 

activity this valley has to offer! She is a mountain biker, whitewater kayaker, hiker, climber, and of course, a 

skier. Learning at the age of 3 and growing up in the Pocono Mountains in Pennsylvania, skiing is her main 

passion and a big reason why she works in recreation for the City of Roanoke. Renee, her husband Steve, 

and their two dogs love to take trips to West Virginia and back country ski when Mother Nature allows and 

also try to take a big trip each year to New England or the West Coast. 

 

 

SALLY DALLAS WESLEY, ACTIVITIES DIRECTOR is a native Virginian and has lived in Roanoke 

for 23 years. As a graduate of the University of Texas, she brings to the ski club a wealth of marketing, 

sales, travel, outdoor and skiing experience. She has logged vertical feet in New England, the mid-Atlantic 

and all over the west, most recently Telluride and Mt. Bachelor--great trips with the ski club!  Sally's 

favorite ski resort is Winter Park, CO, with great snow, great terrain and great family memories!  She is 

passionate about skiing - logging more than 30 days on the mountain every year. She is excited to work hard 

for the ski club and looking forward to meeting and enjoying great skiing with new friends. 

 
 

 



pg. 11 
 

 
 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

       

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



pg. 12 
 

 

 

THAT’S ALL FOLKS! 

Stay tuned for next month’s news and activities.  

 

WE ARE  NOT JUST A SKI CLUB  

CHECK OUT OUR YEAR -ROUND ACTIVITIES 

AT   
 

www.roanokeskiclub.org 

Or, click here  to follow us on Facebook!  

 

 

Roanoke Ski Club Board Members: 

  

OFFICE NAME E-MAIL 

President Melinda Cohan president@roanokeskiclub.org 

Secretary/Newsletter Pat Oberlin secretary@roanokeskiclub.org 

Treasurer Jack Orsinger treasurer@roanokeskiclub.org 

Marketing Director Tracy Prillaman marketing@roanokeskiclub.org 

Membership Director Karen Strickland membership@roanokeskiclub.org 

Activities Director Sally Wesley events@roanokeskiclub.org 

Program Director Renee Lavin Powers programs@roanokeskiclub.org 

Trip Director Dave Cohan trips@roanokeskiclub.org 

Webmaster Ted Lonitz webmaster@roanokeskiclub.org 

Past Director Karen Saunders pastdirector@roanokeskiclub.org 
 

http://www.roanokeskiclub.org/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/30584313442/?ref=br_rs
mailto:president@roanokeskiclub.org
mailto:secretary@roanokeskiclub.org
mailto:treasurer@roanokeskiclub.org
mailto:marketing@roanokeskiclub.org
mailto:membership@roanokeskiclub.org
mailto:events@roanokeskiclub.org
mailto:programs@roanokeskiclub.org
mailto:trips@roanokeskiclub.org
mailto:webmaster@roanokeskiclub.org
mailto:pastdirector@roanokeskiclub.org
https://www.facebook.com/groups/30584313442/?ref=br_rs

